Report of  the AEC Meeting

held in Bournemouth, May 15th 1997
Present:

EC : S Harkins, Chairman, T Donaghue, Secretary, F Gardarsdottir, F Weiss, J Van Eck (also representing Harry Dela Haye, Treasurer who had returned to Maastricht due to a family illness)

OC: J Newman, B Pell, H Brodie, T Wheeler, G Wilson, M Richards

1. Roll Call

The following teams were present at the meeting

Aix-en-Provence


Frankfurt


Paris

Aldergrove



Iceland


Praha

Belgrade



Karlsruhe


Prestwick

Berlin




Kiev



Reims

Bordeaux



Lisboa


Riga

Bremen



London


Roma

Brest




Maastricht


Schipol

Brussels



Madrid


Sheremetyevo

Budapest



Malmoe


Stavanger

Canarias



Manchester


Stuttgart

Copenhagen



Milano


Tampere

Corfu




Moscow


Vienna

Dublin



Munich


Vilnius

Dusseldorf



Norway


Warsaw

Faro/Santa Maria


Padua



Zurich

2. Teams to be deleted
There were no teams to be deleted

3. Applications to join the ECC

Applications to join were received from : Athens, Minsk, CFMU, Rome Fumicino, Geneva and Skopje.

The Chairman advised the meeting that under a rule passed in Dublin in 1992, the maximum number of teams allowed was 50. If all applicant teams were accepted then this limiting number would be exceeded.

The meeting agreed to allow all applications and they were accepted by acclaim.
Leo Murphy, Aldergrove, addressed the meeting and told them it was with regret that Aldergrove would have to withdraw from the ECC, after 15 most enjoyable years. He hoped that the team which replaced them would enjoy their time in the ECC as much as Aldergrove had enjoyed theirs. He looked forward to a time in the future when they would be in a position to apply again for membership. Leo thanked all of the OC’s for the work and effort they had put into the tournaments over the years.

The President thanked Aldergrove for their support for the tournament over the years and regretted that they were resigning.

4. Adoption of the minutes of AEC 1996 Paris

The minutes were adopted by the meeting with acclaim

5. Mail

Nil, except for the applications to join. 

6. Finance

The accounts were accepted by the meeting

The Auditors, J Reynolds, Manchester and R Sugland, Dusseldorf, had viewed the accounts and were satisfied that all was in order.

The Auditors for next year were elected, they are, A Beattie, Prestwick and S Muller, Frankfurt

7. Adoption of the 6th Edition of the manual

The Sec told the meeting that all the team captains had been sent copies of the draft manual and that the changes were mainly in re-organising the way in which the manual was presented. He emphasised to the meeting that the changes were subject to the meeting’s acceptance, and that the EC had no objections to any changes that the meeting considered necessary. He said that each team captain had also received a copy of the main changes to the manual and proceeded to go through the main changes. (At this point the Chairman was called from the meeting)
Aldergrove proposed that the EDB be a separate committee elected prior to the tournament starting. The Sec suggested that the reason for the EC and the OCs forming the EDB was to ensure that the people involved would not have anything to do with the actual temas playing in the tournament and should therefore be more removed from the actuality of the tournament.
The Aldergrove motion was put to the vote and was defeated 11-2

Manchester queried the section in Chapter 8 which changed the organisation of the tournament whereby teams finishing below 32nd position directly contested places 33 and below. T Donaghue said that this change had been included because it was felt that those teams that finished outside the main, and plate competitions, were less encouraged to continue playing matches, and that this was an attempt to cater to that desire. The Manchester query was supported by Belgrade.
In reply, the Secretary asked that the arrangement be given a chance, and if it was found to be unsatisfactory the old arrangement could be re-introduced after next year’s tournament.

The new arrangement was put to a vote and was accepted 20-13

The Manual was adopted by the meeting as presented to the meeting, 29 voting in favour and none against.
(The Chairman returned to the meeting at this stage)

8. Motion: How should the ECC meet the challenges that lie ahead

The Sec explained that since the ECC started it had evolved naturally to the stage it had presently reached. The EC considered that it was opportune to examine the ECC organisation and decide whether there were any changes required to the format. He said that it was the intention of the EC to form a sub-committee of four members of the ECC who could study the ECC in its present format.

The Sec said that the sub-committee should feel free to examine any area of the competition they felt required attention and to make any recommendations they saw fit. The expenses of the sub-committee would be met by the EC from its funds.

The motion was put to the meeting and was passed by 29 votes to nil.

The Chairman explained that the EC was recommending that the sub-committee be formed by a member from Eastern Europe, from the Mediterranean region, the Central region and the Northern region. (see addendum for description of areas)

Rolf Sugland (Dusseldorf) was proposed for Central Europe, Jozsef Bakos (Budapest) was proposed for Eastern Europe, Antonio Gigli (Milano) was proposed for the Mediterranean and Tom Quinn (Dublin) was proposed for the Northern region. Leo Murphy proposed that he represent Northern Europe. The chairman refused to accept his nomination as the EC was of the opinion that candidates should be from those teams remaining in the ECC. Leo had previously announced Aldergrove’s resignation from the tournament and therefore his nomination could not be accepted.
The names of Rolf Sugland, Jozsef Bakos, Antonio Gigli and Tom Quinn were put to the meeting and were accepted.

9. Review Paris

The Sec read the report of the Paris OC to the meeting which was accepted.

The Chairman said that he wished to confirm to the meeting that when he said last year, that the Paris tournament was the best ever he had not intended that other OC’s should think that he was downgrading their particular tournament. He was aware that his comments could have been misunderstood and that all tournaments were on par with each other. If his remarks had caused offence to anybody then he hoped that they would accept his apology.

The meeting adjourned for refreshment.

10. Review London

Munich queried why they had to pay the same price fro a three-bedded room as another team in the same hotel having two-bedded rooms. The OC replied that when teams were checking in the Bremen team was the last to check in and objected to having three beds in each room. The hotel in order to resolve the problem in the short term gave Bremen two bedded rooms. The OC said that the hotel were carrying the cost at present but the matter would have to be resolved with Bremen before the tournament ended. The OC were also of the opinion that three-bedded rooms was acceptable to competitors.

Berlin said that three beds in a room would be ok but that it would be better if teams concerned were notified before arriving.

Tampere suggested that three beds in a room would be ok but that the price should be different.

The OC explained that the booking of hotels had been done through Bournemouth Tourism and they had given the OC a “package” based on one price and that the hotels were allocated according to the numbers in each team group.
The OC further explained that Bournemouth was a tourist area with many family run hotels.

According to the daily business the hotels could change their prices to suit their accommodation levels but with the rooms having to be booked so far in advance it was not possible to have rates varying on a daily basis. It was also pointed out that the problems associated with this arrangement would make the cost of each team’s accommodation extremely difficult to calculate.

There were no complaints regarding the transport, nor the pitches which were considered to be of a very high standard.

The OC told the meeting that three teams had caused some concern and distress to the OC.

At the welcome party a group of the Brest/Bordeaux team had caused damage to a table in the hall and on being accosted by John Newman (OC) had been verbally abusive to him.

An apology had been made by members of the group concerned and a promise that the damage would be paid in full was made to the Chairman, Stephen Harkins.

Members of the Corfu party had caused distress to the welcoming committee at Gatwick, by (according to the ladies at the welcome desk) intimidating them into providing transport for some of their group at the expense of others travelling. The OC had made the arrangement for Corfu to travel as a group on the instructions of their team manager, however some of the party had not been prepared to accept this arrangement and by stratagem claimed to have two babies with them and getting transport arrangements changed accordingly. When seats were made available by others it turned out there were no babies in the party.
Corfu replied by saying they were not aware they had caused disruption or problems and were anxious to complete their journey and that the remark about babies had been made in fun.

The OC said they had reports from three sources that Corfu had been abusive to the girls at the welcome desk in Gatwick and that the behaviour was not acceptable. The Chairman said whatever the truth of the matter was the way in which the group had behaved was not correct.
Riga caused  problems en-route to Bournemouth when they refused to get back on the bus after a convenience stop which disrupted the travel arrangements for several other groups.

The OC asked the meeting to consider what should be done about problems which seem to arise every year. If the manual had been followed to the letter only 16 teams would have taken part in the tournament.

The OC referred to one occasion at the grounds when a team wishing to return to  Bournemouth on one of the mornings had demanded transport to take them back to the city to go shopping and refused to accept that re-arranging transport was not as easy as it might seem. The team had refused to return by taxi and continued to press their demand until they got their way. This was not acceptable behaviour and teams are reminded that transport arrangements are based on the tournament as a whole and not on individual teams.

11. Faro/Santa Maria

The OC for 1998 distributed brochures regarding the tournament. They told the meeting that there was an agreement with the hotels to reserve 1000 beds with the hotels that had been used in the Lisbon tournament in 1991. Because Expo 98 was being held at the same time the hotels stated there was no leeway in the dates for the payment of monies due. As a result, all monies due from teams wishing to participate in the tournament must be paid on the due date otherwise the hotels would reclaim the beds. As Expo is on the possibility of finding beds for late entries would be almost impossible.
Furthermore, there will be a larger than normal police presence due to Expo and therefore visitors should be aware that unruly or disruptive behaviour would be dealt with swiftly and more strictly than normal.

12. Applicants for 1999, 2000 and beyond

Belgrade withdrew their application for 1999 because of the situation within their country. They apologised for this withdrawal and hoped that the AEC would appreciate their problem.

Karlsruhe told the meeting that they were investigating the possibility of hosting in 1999.

The Chairman asked why some teams have never offered to host an ECC (Brest, Bordeaux, Canarias and Scandanavian teams amongst them)

13 A.O.B.

Aldergrove (Leo Murphy) raised a point of order regarding his proposal that he should have been accepted as a candidate for the sub-committee. He said that although the Aldergrove team had withdrawn from the tournament that he was still a member of the ECC until this tournament ended. He felt he could have made valuable contributions to the sub-committee.
The chairman said the EC considered that this committee should be made up of members who would still be part of the tournament over the coming years.

Aldergrove said that this was not a decision for the EC to make and was vehement in his argument that his nomination was valid and that any other decision was undemocratic. He pursued this line of argument in a vigorous manner and refused to accept the Chair’s decision on the matter. Dusseldorf supported Aldergrove in so far as volunteers had been asked for and said that Leo should be allowed to go forward.

After further discussion it was decided that a vote should be taken on the nominations of Tom Quinn and Leo Murphy for the position for that region. It was also agreed that only the teams from Northern Europe would be eligible to vote.

The result was

Leo Murphy 1 Tom Quinn 9.  T Quinn was duly elected to the sub-committee.
This concluded business and the meeting closed at 2025. 

ADDENDA
Sub-Committee Regions

Northern Europe: Finland, France, Iceland, Ireland, Scandanavia, United Kingdom

Central Europe: Austria, Benelux, Germany, Switzerland

Eastern Europe: Belarus, Czech Republic, Hungary, Latvia, Lithuania, Poland, Russia, 

                          Ukraine.

Mediterranean: Canarias, Corfu, Greece, Italy, Macedonia, Portugal, Spain, Yugoslavia

